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Door Greeters 

Security Team 

    Communion  Preparation 

   Gregg & Sylvia Gurganus 

Good morning and welcome to services! We 

are so glad you are here! Tonight is our annual 

L2L recognition and sandwich supper and we 

hope you will join us. We always really enjoy 

recognizing all of our L2L participants each 

year. Our young people work so hard and are 

such an encouragement to us all.  We had a 

great time last Wednesday eating together and 

breaking in the new pickle ball net before 

class. We are looking forward to more fellow-

ship, especially with summer coming. Join us 

next Sunday night following worship for a 

summer planning meeting. We want to iron 

out our summer plans, including SYS, our 

regular summer outings and even a Rangers 

game. We hope everyone has a great week!  

DOUG 

 

"Be kindly affectionate to one another with 

brotherly love, in honor giving preference to 

one another;" Romans 12:10 

TO OUR BIBLE SCHOOL TEACHERS 

There’s a time and place that’s special 

each week  

Where we’re eager to learn of the Word 

that we seek. 

 

The lessons are studied and scripture is 

read 

But let us go back a few days instead. 

 

Your week is so busy and filled with “to 

do’s” 

Like everyone else not a minute to lose. 

 

Your family, your business, your work 

never ending 

You’re precious few minutes you’re still 

ever lending. 

 

But you make time to prepare for 

Wednesday or Sunday 

When you know someone will listen to 

the words that you say. 

 

So with love for God’s Truth, with 

prayer and with time  

 “ARE YOU GOING TO THE MOVIE?” 

Years ago the plot of romantic movies was simple. 

Boy meets girl. Boy loves girl. Boy loses girl. Boy 

wins girl. Though there were many other activities in 

the movie, this was the basic plot. Now the plot has 

changed. Time and time again this is the plot line. 

Boy meets girl. Boy has sex with girl (with her as 

the aggressor). Boy is loved by girl. Boy decides if 

he wants the girl or not. This obviously conveys a 

huge moral change in our culture. Two responses 

should be obvious to us.  Does this immediate desire 

to hop in bed with a man reflect reality? What man 

would want a personal, permanent relationship with 

such a careless woman? Secondly, no matter what 

our society’s pagan morals may be, what the plots 

communicate is sin. It is called fornication (having 

sex with someone not your marriage partner) and is 

condemned in passages like 1 Corinthians 6:13. Is it 

any wonder why so many people have given up on 

going to the movies? Why would someone want to 

go and delight in the things they tell others to abstain 

from as a Christian?  Maybe this is something some 

might rethink.  Just perhaps.             DAN 

“SOMETHING TO THINK 

ABOUT” 
 

When we complain of having to do the 

same thing over and over, let us remember 

that God does not send new trees, strange 

flowers and different grasses every year. 

When the spring winds blow, they blow in 

the same way. In the same places the same 

dear blossoms lift up the same sweet faces, 

yet they never weary us. When it rains, it 

rains as it always has. Even so would the 

same tasks which fill our daily lives put on 

new meanings if we wrought them in the 

spirit of renewal from within.., a spirit of 

growth and beauty.            Helen Keller 



PrGreat fellowship meal last 

Lord’s Day and remember 

the Sandwich Supper tonight 

    PLEASE TURN OFF ALL CELL PHONES  

JIMMY ALLEN  is out of the hospital 

in Tyler and has been gone to Provi-

dence care center for rehab follow-

ing hip surgery 

MOLLY RAY continues to have 

health issues. You can call (her 

daughter Becky Mitchell  281-743-

2442) and check on her.  It was a wonderful day.  Those in attendance last Sunday had a 

memorable day.  The luncheon was fantastic and we appreciate 

Jeanette Alford and other who worked in the kitchen to pro-

vide the meal for those attending.  The singing group “Shine” 

did a wonderful job.  They were great and we appreciate them 

staying over to sing for the congregation here.  We took up a 

“love offering” for them.  There was between $500 and $600. 

given to this group.  They have a lot of expenses as college stu-

dents.  John Burkhalter spoke to those in attendance about the 

“Yellow House”, the student union  group on the campus of 

S.F.A.  They do a good work.   Our thanks also to the Raders 

and Locks, for keeping them in their home last Saturday night.  

Please remember that tonight following the evening service we 

will have a sandwich supper and we will pay tribute and honor 

to our young people who participated in Lads to Leaders and 

those attending the convention in the metroplex area.   They 

did a great job and I hope that all of us will stay and show our 

support for them as well as Alison and Doug for their help and 

encouragement.   See you tonight at 6 P.M.                DAN 

SANDWICH SUPPER  

TONIGHT 

We will pay honor to the 

young people who have been 

involved in LADS TO LEAD-

ERS this year at the sandwich 

Supper.  You are asked to 

bring either sandwiches or 

chips and stay to encourage 

our youth. 

 DON’T STAY AWAY 

FROM WORSHIP 

1. Because you are poor. 

There is no admission 

charge. 

2. Because it rains. You go 

to work in the rain. 

3. Because it is hot. It's hot at 

your house, too. 

4. Because it is cold. It is 

warm arid friendly inside. 

5. Because no one invited 

you. People go to the mov-

ies all the time without be-

ing invited. 

6. Because you don't like the 

preacher. He is human like 

you. 

7. Because you are tired 

from your job. You would 

lose your job for staying 

home for the same reason. 

8. Because there are hypo-

crites. You associate with 

them daily. 

9. Because you have com-

pany. They will admire 

you for bringing them 

along. 

CONGRATULATIONS: to Jamie & 

Cory  White on the birth of their-

new baby girl  ELIZABETH ROSE 

born last Wednesday 7lbs 11 oz 

20 &1/2 inches long. We are 

happy for them. 

 



  

  

PLEASE CONTINUE TO REMEMBER IN PRAYER 

April 14th, 2024 
Jimmy Allen continues to recover from hip surgery. He is in Providence rehab in Tyler. 

James Henry has been having problems with sleep apnea and asked for our prayers. 

David and Sharron Carder  have both been ill at home. 

Mason Johnson (20 month great grandson of Linda Johnson) has been diagnosed with Cortical Dysplasia, eventually needing brain surgery. 

Becky Welborn, sister of Kyle Lock has been seriously ill. 

Ike  and Joyce Weatherly have  both been having health issues and requested our prayers. 

Bryan Titlow, cousin of Jim Ricard has cancer & undergoing treatment. 

Cory and Jamie White on the birth of their new baby girl Elizabeth Rose born last Wednesday. 

Ann and Ken Holland  both continue to have health issues at home. 

Spencer Kieffer (friend)  has lymphoma and asked for prayer. 

Molly Ray is seriously ill with health issues.  She is home. 

Robbie Cox, friend of the Hawkins has been in the hospital for two weeks.  He has been seriously ill. 

Keith Bellamy, preacher at Woodville, is recovering from hip surgery and requested our prayers. 

Jay Mays relative of Doug Lowe has cancer, desires prayers 

Angela Starr has heart problems, friend of Jim Ricard, desires prayers 

Robin Covington- has bronchitis and asked for the prayers of the church.  

Larry Johnson friend of Rodney Covington has cancer and requested our prayers. 

Mary Bryant, cousin of Linda Hawkins, has Lymphoma Leukemia. 

The Hawkins friend, Vernon Dickinson, has staph infection and asked for our prayers. 

Lori Tanner Richardson, cousin of Cindy Thornton, has breast cancer and asked for prayers. 

Sue Smith, friend to several is recovering from surgery in Dallas. 

Diane Wilcher  continues with health concerns.  She is at home. 

Jerame Gipson’s friend, Lisa Safronoff, is having health issues. 

Becky Barnes' great grandson continues to have health issues. He is improving but will still require surgery in the future. 

Tina Teetz, daughter-in-law of Pat Baird, is still undergoing tests and treatment 

Remember those in nursing homes and home bound in your prayers. 

Courtney Bell, Patsy Bush, Mary Chambless, Opalene Chapman, Mary Ann Colling, Ed and Kathleen Compton, Ruth Cox, Blackie Foreman, George Wooden, Sue Grubbs, Gerry Hahn, 

Bobby Johnson, Joyce Matlock, Lanova Mitchell, David Mitchell, John Mottern, Martha Sims, Monty Todd, Marlene Thompson, Gary and Emalie Tuschoff, Charlie Young. 

NOTE:  We try to update the prayer list each week.  When people are improving and doing better we remove their names and add new ones who have asked to be on the list. We need those of 

you who are acquainted with those on the prayer list to let us know when they  improve. Please notify us in the church office. 
 

 

 


